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House Committee on Housing and Homelessness 

 

900 Court St NE, S-409 

 

Salem, OR 97301 

 

Dear representative, 

 

I urge you to oppose HB 2305. Expanding landlord's power to evict tenant with no 

right to cure will only exacerbate Oregon's homelessness crisis. 

 

As a social worker who has worked directly with unhoused populations, I know first-

hand that policies like this one, coupled with constantly rising rents, are a direct 

contributor to the rising rates of people who are chronically homeless.  

 

Protecting renters from eviction while they struggle to make ends meet will help 

reduce barriers to housing and give renters a better chance at housing stability and 

financial stability. 

 

 

Thank you for your time, 

 

Brendan Moore 

1061 NE 9th Ave 

Apt 1107 

Portland, OR 97232 

 

btdmoor@gmail.com 


